
CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES 

VESTRY MEETING 
January 25, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Jody Combs, Teddie Clark, Wayne Glenn, 
Drew Goddard, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Tom Kanaday, Mary Anne 
Kernan, Gina Lodge, Robert McNeilly, George Paine, Sandy Sanders, 
James Snell, Anne Stevenson, Tom Ward, John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

MINUTES: Minutes of the December 1989 Vestry meeting were 
reviewed and approved as corrected. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: In Townes Duncan's absence, Dale Grimes 
reported, noting that in February the Vestry would receive a 
report on operating funds, and that a small 1989 year end surplus 
might exist. Hal Johnson corrected the monthly financial summary 
balance to reflect $16,406.78 in plate offerings and current 
pledges of $588,540.20. The report was accepted as corrected. 

STATISTICS: These were reviewed. Clergy and staff agreed to 
suggestions by G. Paine and M. Kernan that these routinely 
include attendance at morning and evening prayer and at weekday 
Eucharists. 

STEWARDSHIP UPDATE: S. Sanders reported a current total of 331 
pledges for 1990, totalling $636,140.00 with an expectation of 
additional pledges. The pledge per unit appears to be $1922.00, 
up 33% over 1989's average of $1444.00. 

CAPITAL FUNDS CAMPAIGN: Robert McNeilly requested Vestry 
comments on a proposed approach, organization, and timetable for 
a CFC (assuming one would be approved by the Vestry). He noted 
the importance of coordinating it with the annual stewardship 
campaign so that the two would not compete for volunteers or 
contributions. 

General discussion took place on the usefulness of a 
demonstration mockup of the Master Plan changes, rather than a 
model, and on the potential cost of implementing the Master Plan 
(between $820,000 and $2,000,000). It was agreed that the Vestry 
in the near future should provide CFC leadership with a tentative 
campaign goal to evaluate. The Vestry agreed to discuss these 
matters in more detail in a subsequent meeting. 

"POD" PLANNING: The Senior Warden asked that the POD members 
meet as groups at dinner to formulate responses to a set of 
questions, and that a designated clerk in each group provide 
those responses in writing to the Wardens Tor review. 

1990 BUDGET: Hal Johnson reported on the proposed 1990 budget 
for the parish, reviewing selected income and expense items. Key 



items and discussions included: 

--There is a need to better acknowledge special gifts (e.g., Dr. 
Hearn Bradley's bequest), and to communicate with the parish when 
such gifts are made. The Wardens were asked to recommend policy 
on this to the Vestry at a later time. 

--Staff increases are provided for an assistant office 
managerlsecretary, and part time volunteer and church school 
coordinators. 

--Insurance costs are increasing steeply. 

--New computer hardware and software should be purchased. 

--The Outreach and Church School budgets need to be increased as 
proposed. 

Following discussions, the Finance Committee requested approval 
of the budget and of three specific proposals, which were: 

ill That after paying all accounts payable, any 1989 surplus 
funds be used in order to 

a. purchase computer hardwarelsoftware $$8,700); 
b. purchase junior choir vestments/crosses ($1200); 
c. fund ,operating reserve account ($25,000); 
d. fund Master Plan Committee request ($5,000). 

/I2 That in order to fulfill a funding commitment to the 
Alzheimer's Day Care Center, $2,024.45 of the Christmas plate 
offering be added to the special Christmas offering for a total 
of $6,248.00 for that commitment. 

il3 That Gordon Peerman be reimbursed $1,500.00 pastoral 
counselling of parishioners. 

After discussion, the Vestry unanimously approved the proposed 
budget and three proposals, with the following changes: 

*Eliminate the Master Plan item in proposal #1. 

*In proposal #1, the operating reserve account is to be 
funded only up to $25,000, with any excess 1989 operating surplus 
to be disposed of by further Vestry action pursuant to further 
recommendations of the Finance Committee. 

MASTER PLAN DISCUSSION: The Wardens will ask the Master Plan 
Committee to provide at the February Vestry meeting further 
information on the Plan, to allow the vestry to (1) vote on 
whether to have a Capital Funds Campaign, and to (b) give CFC 
leadership specific direction. This information should include 
proposed categories of expenditures and estimates of amounts, 
priorities of the Committee, and a forecast of the next several 
years' probable capital requirements. 



RECTOR'S TIME: No items. 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: On January 29th, from 11:OO to 1:00, 
there will be a wardens' meeting to review goals derived by the 
working groups of the Vestry conference. Members are welcome. 
Vestry pictures will be taken soon to support communications 
goals of the Vestry. The next Vestry meetings will be on 
February 26th and March 26th. 

NURTURE COMMITTEE REPORT: Distributed by Teddie Clark in written 
form for information. 

JODY COMBS described forthcoming improvements in the work 
environment of the staff, including the hardware/software 
acquisitions, and an improved accounting structure which will 
permit better tracking of funds. 

ANNE STEVENSON reminded members of the upcoming Parish Weekend at 
Home. 

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 



MINUTES 
VESTRY MEETING 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
February 26, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Jody Combs, Teddy Clark, Townes Duncan, 
Carol Elam, Wayne Glenn, Drew Goddard, Dale Grimes, Hal Johnson, 
Mary Anne Kernan, George Paine, Gordon Peerman, Sandy Sanders, 
Jim Snell, Anne Stevenson, Tom Ward, John Wellborn. 

MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE: Carol Elam reviewed the Committee's 
continuing study of building improvement options and requested 
Vestry guidance on further work to be done by the committee. 

Four maintenance, renovation, and remodeling priorities have been 
recommended by the committee: (1) maintenance and modernization 
of building and utility systems; and remodeling of liturgical 
space (coequal priorities); (2) refinishing of the Wheeler Room 
level as the Church's main meeting space; (3) remodeling and 
refinishing the second floor, including especially the 
construction of more staff offices; and (4) refinishing the Cheek 
Hall/classroom level. 

General cost estimates of various phases of these projects were 
reviewed, totalling $1-1.25 million not including paybacks to the 
Endowment. It was also noted that in an effort to study all 
possible options, the Committee is evaluating the feasibility of 
moving the choir and organ to the balcony area, which appears to 
be structurally possible based on new information. The costs and 
effects of this option are not yet known. 

The Vestry passed a motion directing the Master Plan Committee to 
complete its evaluation of the balcony option (including its 
feasibility, effects, and costs), and to report its findings to 
the Vestry as soon as possible, expending necessary funds for 
professional services up to $11,000, to be borrowed from the 
Endowment. The Vestry passed a second motion directing the 
Committee not to accept any further consulting reports which are 
not written, signed, and paid for. 

MINUTES: Minutes of the January 25, 1990, Vestry meeting were 
reviewed and approved as corrected. 

STATISTICS: In reviewing the monthly statistics, M. J. Kernan 
offered corrections and requested staff to keep weekday Eucharist 
statistics per January Vestry discussion. D. Cheek agreed to 
verify and supply church school and youth statistics. Staff 
agreed to follow-up on these suggestions and to report in March 
on how these changes would be made. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: T. Duncan presented the January treasurer's 
report and the 1989 year-end report, noting that current pledges, 
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liquidity, etc., are satisfactory and that expenses have been 
managed to the budget effectively, so that the church finished 
1989 in good order. New accounting software and report formats 
are being put in place to improve report clarity in the future. 
Objectives for 1990 include improving the timeliness of data 
reports, issuing statements in the beginning of each month, and 
gaining cash flow predictive capability. He stated that the 
apparent 1989 surplus, once contributions to assets, etc., are 
considered, will be less than $30,000. 

H. Johnson requested Vestry ratification of the telephone vote to 
purchase a replacement copier. The Vestry approved a motion to 
replace the copier. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: H. Johnson recommended the following 
membership for the Finance Committee: H. Johnson, D. Grimes, D. 
Cheek, B. Reed, Gina Lodge, D. Goddard, T. Duncan, M. J. Kernan, 
J. Snell, T. Kanady, J. Combs. The Vestry passed a motion to 
accept this recommendation. 

H. Johnson announced that for the near future, this committee 
would meet monthly to work through pressing key issues. On March 
llth, the budget would be presented to parishioners during 
breakfast, church school, and coffee minute periods. 

1990 GOALS AND OBJECTIVES: D. Cheek presented for review and --- 
discussion a draft statement of 1990 Vestry Goals and Objectives, 
developed through Vestry deliberations since Christmas. 

J. Wellborn discussed the need for Vestry participation in the 
parish Easter Celebrations, which will include short 
presentations to parishioners. 

S. Sanders advised the Vestry that current pledges total $649,000 
for 352 pledging units, within $13,000 of the goal. 

WARDENS' REPORTS: D. Grimes presented information of wardens' 
activities since January, detailing organizational changes 
underway and the need to improve communication with the larger 
parish. D. Cheek reported that the Mardi Gras was well received 
and financially successful, and that it would probably be done 
again next year. The Vestry was read a letter from Peter Fyfe, 
expressing appreciation for his increase and stating that it 
would be used to purchase special Easter music for the choir and 
congregation. The Tuesday Bible Study Class was recommended to 
the Vestry. 

STAFF REPORTS: A Stevenson discussed the continuation of events 
for the catechumenate, especially the enrollment. She announced 
that a group of parishioners would be traveling to St. James' in 
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Jackson, Mississippi, to study the Catechesis program in place in 
their church school program and to evaluate it as a possible 
model for our use. 

J. Combs distributed for Vestry review working copies of a new 
manual for committee chairpersons to use to obtain church 
resources and support for committee tasks. 

T. Ward noted the heavy meeting schedules of wardens and others 
in this period and the progress being made in reorganization of 
the work of the Vestry and its committees. He urged that 
attention be given to the urgent need for more office space, with 
three job searches now underway: secretary, Christian education 
coordinator; and coordinator for lay ministries. 

In response to a request by D. Grimes, the Vestry passed a motion 
authorizing R. McNeilly to proceed with laying the organizational 
groundwork for a Capital Funds Campaign to be conducted later in 
1990--including identification of participants, schedules, etc.,- 
-prior to specific goal setting for the campaign. 

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 



MINUTES 
CHRIST CHURCH VESTRY 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
March 26, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Jody Combs, Teddie Clark, Drew Goddard, 
Dale Grimes, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Mary Anne Kernan, Sandy 
Sanders, Bob Smyth, Jim Snell, Anne Stevenson, Tom Ward, Robert 
McNeilly, George Paine, John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE: Bob Smyth presented an update of the 
committee's work since the February 26th Vestry meeting. In 
order to accelerate information gathering, the committee has 
formed subcommittees to concentrate on discrete portions of the 
project, e.g., the organ relocation, a columbarium, etc. All 
options are being costed out and a fuller report on renovation 
and remodeling options is anticipated in the very near future. 
(Note: discussion of the Master Plan was renewed in conjunction 
with Capital Funds Campaign discussions; see below.) 

MINUTES: Minutes of the February 26th Vestry meeting were 
reviewed and approved as corrected. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Hal Johnson reported for Townes Duncan that 
pledge receipts and other income items are current with - 

projections. MOTION PASSED to accept the report as presented. 

STATISTICS: These were reviewed in an expanded format reflecting 
weekday Eucharists and care of children and youth during 
services. It was agreed to take Mary Anne Kernan's suggestion 
that Wednesday night child care statistics be included. 

DINNER DISCUSSION TOPICS: Dale Grimes distributed a list of 
questions to be discussed during dinner: on the communications 
needs of the Vestry and parish; the proper structure and 
functions of a Communications Committee; and the management of 
communications both internally and in the media. 

COMMUNICATIONS DISCUSSIONS: Group reports were made on the 
communications questions and general discussion took place. 
Suggestions and -recommendations included the following : A 
Communications Committee should enhance two-way communication 
between the parish on one hand, and the Vestry, staff and 
committees on the other hand. It should facilitate, not filter, 
these communications. It should incorporate professional 
communications expertise to provide knowledgeable guidance on how 
to target and deliver messages, and by what means. It should 
help format various written communications and help manage the 
bulletin boards. It should have, or even be, a training 
component for Vestry, staff, and committee heads who must 
communicate with the parish and each other. It should ensure 
communications channels for the voiceless and for those of the 
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parish who hold minority opinions. And it should be very 
involved in the structuring of written communications by all 
groups to external parties, e.g., community, diocesan, and 
national publications. The committee should definitely help 
identify what communications the parish wants and needs from its 
vestry and committees. Such a committee could sit outside all 
other groups and function as a resource to all; or it could be 
placed within Inreach. 

CAPITAL FUNDS CAMPAIGN: Bob McNeilly reported that recruitment 
of key organizational persons is proceeding and that the campaign 
 would^ begin to accelerate in early summer based on current 
direction by the Vestry. He solicited Vestry participation in 
the campaign. 

Discussion followed about the coordination of the campaign and 
the master planning and stewardship processes, the time of Master 
Plan Committee reports to the Vestry, communications with the 
parish about the plan, and the need to make timely decisions on 
all these. 

MOTION PASSED authorizing the Senior Warden to schedule the 
Master Plan Committee to present its recommendations to the 
Vestry at a first meeting, then if feasible to schedule Vestry 
discussion of these with the parish, and then to schedule a 
second Vestry meeting to approve a final plan. 

NEW COMMITTEE CHAIRS: Donna Cheek recommended the following new 
chairpersons: Morgan Merrill, Church School Committee; Susie 
Ries, Child Care Committee; Cornelia Granbery, Nurture Committee. 
MOTION PASSED to accept the recommendation. 

PARISH GOALS AND OBJECTIVES: Donna Cheek reviewed the revised -- 
1990 Parish Goals and Objectives, which will be used by the 
Vestry for its guidance. MOTION PASSED to approve these goals 
and objectives as proposed. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson reported on the recent 
presentations of the 1990 budget to the parish at the church 
school hour, etc. and set out the April schedule for committee 
meetings. MOTION PASSED to approve the $8,700 computer purchase 
requested by Jody Combs. 

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT: John Wellborn reported on the 
scheduling of Easter Celebrations in late April, and provided 
Bill coke's analysis of reasons for non pledging by a- group of 
parishioners who have pledged in previous years. Pastoral calls 
will be made on parishioners in this group whose reasons for not 
pledging are unknown. 
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ARCHIVES: Jody Combs made the Vestry aware that Fletch Coke has 
proposed that ten old and fragile record books of Christ Church 
baptisms, confirmations, marriages, burials, and communicants be 
deposited in the state archives, for safekeeping and proper 
storage. Funds for their microfilming for future research have 
been provided. MOTION PASSED to accept this recommendation and 
to express appreciation to Fletch for her work in this regard. 
The Senior Warden directed the Secretary to write Fletch a letter 
expressing the Vestry's appreciation. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: Carol Wray provided information on the need 
for job counseling at the Downtown Service Center in the wake of 
Metro budget cutbacks. MOTION PASSED to accept this 
recommendation of the Outreach Committee that the Easter offering 
be used as seed money in partnership with the Nashville business 
community, to establish a full time job counselor position at the 
Downtown Service Center and a Job Placement Bank to be funded for 
1-2 years. 

OTHER BUSINESS: Discussion occurred about the need for the 
parish to seek additional education about issues surrounding - 
death and dying--cremation, organ donation, etc. The clergy were 
encouraged to work on these topics in connection with the adult 
education program. 

It was announced that the new Christ Church Directory is now 
available for distribution. 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Dale Grimes discussed recent 
organizational-work of the Vestry and announced the formation of 
an Operational Structure Task Force to make recommendations on 
operating structures for the Vestry and its committees and 
related functions. The members of this new task force are Jim 
Snell, Teddie Clark, and Carol Thomas. 

JUNIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Donna Cheek announced the intended 
formation of a-second task force to assist in carrying out the 
new goals and objectives, interfacing with the Operational 
Structure Task Force. 

CATHECHESIS --- OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD: Anne Stevenson reported on the 
visit of a Christ Church group to Jackson, Mississippi, to 
observe this innovative church school program. TWO- parishioners 
are planning to receive additional training in the program and 
the feasibility of a pilot effort here will be evaluated. 

OTHER ITEMS: Jody Combs distributed a new calendar of events and -- 
reported that Angela deMik has joined the staff as the new 
secretary effective April 2nd. Searches are underway for a 
Coordinator of Lay Ministries and Education Coordinator. General 
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discussion ensued about increasing funding requirements for 
parish programs. 

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 



MINUTES 
CHRIST CHURCH VESTRY 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
APRIL 23, 1990 

, . , ,  . , P  . 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Teddie Clark, Wayne Glenn, Drew Goddard, 
Dale Grimes, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Tom Kanaday, Mary Anne 
Kernan, Robert McNeilly, Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, John Wellborn, 
Carol Wray. 

CLERGY AND OTHERS PRESENT; Jody Combs, Gordon Peerman, Anne 
Stevenson, Tom Ward, Bill Coke, Fletch Coke, Frances Corzine, 
Susie Davis, Carol Elam, Peter Fyfe, Bob Smyth. 

HOLY EUCHARIST: Eucharist was celebrated with an altar table - 
forward, and communion at the chancel steps, to allow the vestry 
to assess the impact on church services of the remodeling 
proposed by the Master Plan Committee. 

MASTER - PLAN COMMITTEE PRESENTATION: With the vestry and 
attendees seated in the nave, the presentation began with an 
Easter Chorale, psalm, anthem, and hymn sung from the balcony by 
members of the choir led by Peter Fyfe. 

Dale Grimes reviewed for the vestry a written retrospective of 
building issues and studies from 1985 through 1989. He pointed 
out that these needs and matters have been examined thoroughly 
during this period, and have been discussed in more than 40 
vestry meetings; and that it is time for this vestry to make 
decisions on the formation available. He asked that the vestry 
recess for dinner in discussion groups and that they reconvene in 
the nave for continuation of the committee presentation by Carol 
Elam and others. 

SMALL GROUP DISCUSSIONS: During the dinner hour, vestry members -- 
divided into table groups attended by Master Plan Committee 
members and discussed the committee recommendations. Fletch Coke 
presented excerpts from church records of earlier building 
programs. 

RESUMPTION OF COMMITTEE PRESENTATION: The presentation was 
continued brcarol Elam, Committee Chairperson. She reviewed a 
detailed chart of planning efforts 1986-1990, noting that in 
October 1991, the church centennial celebration is scheduled, 
which would fit well with a church commitment to restoration and 
improvement. She observed that we use a 100-year old building 
that has not been renovated for 30 years, and is experiencing 
increasingly intense utilization. It needs comprehensive 
maintenance and remodeling to meet present day needs. 
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The committee is the first group in 40 years to have performed a 
comprehensive review and make comprehensive recommendations. 
Three considerations have guided the committee's work: that the 
church space function adequately for us; that the spaces be 
liturgically correct for our time; and that work remain true to 
the heritage of our building. In keeping with their charge, 
committee members have responded now to the main issues 
surrounding the preliminary plan, which were altar (now to be a 
relic) and reduction of nave seating (small platform extension 
now recommended). The work of the committee is now concluded. 

Committee member Bob Smyth then commented on the comittee's 
recommendations for the choir and organ relocation. Noting that 
their function is to lead and support the liturgy, he advocated 
their relocation to the balcony on several grounds. Acoustics 
are better - with the pipes being in the main room rather than an 
alcove, with the choir and organ using the rear wall as a 
sounding board, and with their grouping at one end of the main 
axis under the highest part of the roof. Liturgically, it is 
more fitting for the congregation to be mindfully focused upon 
the service rather than upon musicians and musical instruments. 
Practically, the relocation affords much needed space for 
liturgical movement and for placement of persons and musical 
instruments up front on special occasions. 

He added that it is not yet clear whether the present organ 
should be relocated or replaced, and that more_info.rmation on 
these options is being developed. 

Carol Elam then reviewed a floor plan of the proposed project, 
noting improved handicapped access, the use of the existing altar 
as a relic with a new altar table forward, the reduced nave 
seating, the new second floor space gained from moving the organ, 
the continuation of the chapel, and other changes. She then 
presented a "very rough" cost estimate of 1.9 to 2.3 million 
(including $400,000 for repayment of the endowment and 
establishment of a maintenance fund, which are optional). 
General discussion followed. 

Dale Grimes then announced that the Capital Funds Drive would 
need to be rescheduled, because of the time being required to 
decide on a master plan, the difficulty of beginning in the 
summer, the need to integrate new staff, and the need to continue 
to focus on restructuring efforts. Accordingly, in May, the 
vestry will be asked to authorize a campaign fund raising goal 
and a start date in January of 1991. Discussion followed about 
concerns of the magnitude of the funding required for the master 
plan. 

A straw vote of the vestry was taken on the appropriateness of 
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the plan in general, and the general acceptability of a capital 
funds campaign for this project; a majority expressed acceptance. 
It was agreed that on May 29, a full and final discussion and 
vote will occur. In the meantime, Donna Cheek asked for vestry 
members to conduct information sessions for the parish between 
services May 6 and May 13. 

MINUTES: Motion made and passed to accept the minutes of the 
April 23rd meeting. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Motion made and passed to accept the 
treasurer's report. 

STATISTICS: Noted and accepted. 

NARRATIVE BUDGET: John Wellborn distributed an information 
memorandum describing the narrative budget project being 
undertaken by stewardship, noting that it would be discussed in 
more detail at a later time. 

NURTURE COMMITTEE: Motion made and passed to accept David and 
Chris Hansen as new Co-Chairpersons of the New Member Committee. 

RESTRUCTURING COMMITTEE: Donna Cheek announced that this group 
of vestry and other parishioners has been formed to assist in 
redesigning the vestry and committees management structure. 

MISCELLANEOUS: Dale Grimes invited any interested members to 
attend weekly clergy-wardens' meetings. He reviewed significant 
meeting dates through June 3, at which time there will be a 
vestry luncheon at his home following the 10:OO service. 

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 



MINUTES 
CHRIST CHURCH VESTRY 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MAY 29, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Teddie Clark, Wayne Glenn, Drew Goddard, 
Dale Grimes, Hal Johnson, Tom Kanaday, Mary Anne Kernan, George 
Paine, Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

CLERGY AND STAFF PRESENT: Jody Combs, Gordon Peerman, Anne 
Stevenson and Tom Ward. 

MINUTES: The vestry minutes for April were reviewed and 
corrected. Motion passed to accept them as corrected. 

BUDGET REPORT: Hal Johnson reviewed parish revenues and 
expenses, noting that pledge and endowment incomes are well ahead 
of budget, and that most expenses are within their projected 
levels. He observed that plate offerings are well behind 
projection and asked that this be discussed later. Motion passed 
to accept the report. 

CATECHUMENATE REPORT: Anne Stevenson provided information on the 
recently completed catechumenate process, including the names of 
persons who were confirmed, received, and baptized, who 
reaffirmed baptismal vows, and who were catechists or sponsors. 
She explained the difficulties encountered by the Episcopal 
Church in establishing a precise number for "membership." 

STATISTICS: The April statistics were reviewed and accepted. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Tomes Duncan reported that cash flow is 
satisfactory and consistent with the pattern of the previous 
year; and that the parish's financial position is sound. Noting 
the decreased plate offerings, he explained that in the budget 
process the prior year's projection was repeated, but that the 
parish has never met its projection in this category in recent 
years. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson distributed and discussed 
a memorandum describing the membership and current work of the 
Finance Committee. Members are Jody Combs, Donna Cheek, Tomes 
Duncan, Drew Goddard, Dale Grimes, Hal Johnson, Gina Lodge, Mary 
Anne Kernan, Tom Kanaday, Brad Reed, and Jim Snell. Highlights 
included : 

(a) At the June Vestry meeting, the annual audit will be 
reported; included will be the exact dollar amount of the 1989 
budget surplus. 
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(b) In 1990, the committee will emphasize parish education about 
the budget, improvements in the budget process, and installing 
additional financial controls. 

(c) Townes Duncan is reviewing the management of the general 
endowment, including the original charges of its donors, the 
current policies governing its management, and how to better 
educate the parish on the nature, uses, and management of the 
endowment. 

(d) The Finance Committee intends to provide the vestry with 
monthly summaries and highlights of the detailed monthly budget 
reports. 

ADOPTION - OF MASTER PLAN RECOMMENDATIONS: 

On behalf of the wardens, Dale Grimes presented to the vestry a 
master plan fact sheet, summarizing the key events and decisions 
in the master planning process in recent months. He pointed out 
that the plan has been adopted in all but its liturgical space 
component; that this section has been revised after consulting 
the parish' that the revised liturgical space plan has been 
recommended and presented to both the vestry and the parish; and 
that the cost of implementing the entire master plan, including 
the revised liturgical component, is very roughly estimated at 2 
million. 

He then distributed and reviewed three resolutions which the 
wardens recommended be adopted: 

Resolution /I1 - Be it resolved that the vestry of Christ Church 
here by rescinds the resolution pertaining to the master plan 
previously adopted at its October 23, 1989 meeting; and be it 
further resolved that the vestry of Christ Church hereby approve 
the design for the revision of the liturgical space recommended 
by the Master Plan Committee to the vestry at its April 23, 1990 

I 
meeting. 

Resolution /I2 - Be it resolved that the vestry of Christ Church 
hereby authorizes implementation of the entire master plan, to be 
funded by a capital funds campaign. 

Resolution /I3 - Be it resolved by the vestry of Christ Church 
that the bequest of Dr. Hearn Bradley be used for funding the 
implementation of the master plan. 

He asked that the vestry reflect upon these resolutions during 
the dinner hour, and take action on them next on the agenda. 
After dinner, discussion resumed. 
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Strong concern was expressed by some about the large cost of 
funding the entire building plan before goals and needs of 
outreach and administration had been funded. It was proposed that 
further alternatives be investigated while proceeding with a 
capital funds drive and with prioritizing elements of the master 
plan. Another concern expressed was that the vestry have a 
reasonable sense of direction if sufficient funds for full 
implementation are not forthcoming from the campaign. A third 
concern voiced was that the liturgical space remodeling should 
not be accomplished prior to making the structural corrections, 
if funding is not certain. 

Dale Grimes responded for the wardens that Resolution /I1 only 
adopts the plan; it does not address issues of execution. He 
commented that successful fund raising typically goes forward 
with one plan, not with several alternatives - and that 
inadequate funding is dealt with retrospectively. He added that 
an implementation committee would be more appropriate to monitor 
and deal with these issues. 

Others observed that the plan is very good and that its adoption 
does not prevent this or future vestries from accomplishing it in 
phases or even changing it as events unfold. Dale Grimes 
expressed his belief that no vestry would fly in th,e ,face,.,of a 
negative message from the parish, were that to occur. 

MOTION PASSED, with two opposed, to adopt Resolution /I1 as 
proposed. 

Discussion of Resolution /I2 resulted in its amendment to read: 
"Be it resolved that the vestry of Christ Church hereby 
authorizes a capital funds campaign for implementation of the 
entire master plan. The implementation shall be as directed by 
the vestry." MOTION PASSED, with two opposed, to adopt amended 
Resolution //2. 

Motion /I3 was amended to read: "Be it resolved by the vestry of 
Christ Church that the bequest of Dr. Hearn Bradley be used for 
funding the implementation of the master plan as directed by the 
vestry. l1 

Sandy Sanders observed that future endowment could be jeopardized 
if the sentiments of donors' families and others close to donors 
are not ascertained and carefully considered before making such 
decisions. He offered a motion to table implementing Resolution 
/I3 until the vestry could decide how best to discuss its 
intention with Dr. Bradley's family. At the senior warden's 
request, this motion was withdrawn pending study and 
recommendations by Bob McNeilly. 
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STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE: John Wellborn reported that approximately 
120 of the congregation attended ten Easter celebrations hosted 
by vestry and other persons on May 20. He thanked the vestry for 
their support and participation. 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Dale Grimes reviewed the wardens' 
activities since the March vestry meeting. He suggested that the 
vestry consider having a mid-year review meeting, possibly on 
July 28, to assess progress on overall goals. He also solicited 
suggestions on how the vestry can stay in close touch with the 
work of committees, whose chairpersons will no longer be vestry 
members. He noted that the Restructuring Committee should be 
identifying such mechanisms for the vestry to remain in touch 
with the work of the committee. 

JUNIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Donna Cheek pointed out that on July 15, 
1990, Christ Church would celebrate 100 years of operation. She 
said that a report is forthcoming on plans for this special 
celebration. 

STAFF REPORTS: Anne Stevenson reported that a job description 
for the Christian Education Coordinator position is nearly 
complete, and that employment of this person will probably be 
after July 1. 

Jody Combs reported that the search continues for a Coordinator 
for Lay Ministry who might be employed in July. The new computer 
equipment is installed and training and implementation is 
underway. 

Tom Ward noted that the Pentecost Festival was near. He asked 
the vestry to discuss whether it would be helpful on that Sunday 
to have the font and an altar table placed in their new positions 
as recommended by the adopted master plan. This would give the 
congregation an actual partial experience of what the liturgical 
space reordering is intended to accomplish. After discussion, 
the vestry directed the staff and wardens to do so, and to 
continue this change in place between Pentecost and the next 
vestry meeting on June 25. 

With no further business to conduct, the meet was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 



CIIRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTRY MEETING 

JUNE 2 5 ,  1990 

PRESIDING: Dale G r i m e s ,  S e n i o r  Warden 

VESTRY PRESENT: Donna Cheek, T e d d i e  C l a r k ,  D a l e  C r i m e s ,  - 
J a n e  I iardy,  ~ ~ 1 '  J o h n s o n ,  Mary Anne Kernan,  George P a i n e ,  
R o b e r t  McNei l ly ,  Sandy S a n d e r s ,  J i m  S n e l l ,  John  Wel lbo rn ,  
C a r o l  Wray . 
CLERGY --- AND --- STAFF --- PRESENT: Jody  Combs, Gordon Peerman, Anne 
S t e v e n s o n ,  Tom Ward. 

OTHERS PRESENT: - n i l 1  Coke. 

AGENDA ------ REVIEWED: The S e n i o r  Warden r ev iewed  t h e  p roposed  
agenda  f o r  t h e  e v e n i n g  and  a s k e d  f o r  a d d i t i o n s  and c h a n g e s .  

MINUTES-:- The V e s t r y  M i n u t e s  f o r  May 2 9  w e r e  r ev iewed  and 
c o r r e c t e d .  MOTION APPROVED t o  a c c e p t  t h e  m i n u t e s  as  
c o r r e c t e d .  

TREASURER'S REPORT: I n  Townes Duncan ' s  a b s e n c e ,  Ilal Johnson  ------ -- 
r e p o r t e d  t h a t  t h e  p a r i s h  o p e r a t i o n  c o n t i n u e s  t o  p e r f o r m  
c l o s e  t o  b u d g e t  as t o  r e v e n u e s  and  e x p e n s e s ,  w i t h  t h e  
e x c e p t i o n  o f  t h e  p l n t a  o f f e r i n g ,  which c o n s i s t e n t l y  r u n s  
below b u d g e t .  I t  w a s  s u g g e s t e d  t h a t  t h e  F i n a n c e  Committee 
s t u d y  t h i s  c l o s e l y  t o  d e t e r m i n e  why t h i s  seems t o  happen 
e a c h  y e a r .  I t  was r e p o r t e d  t h a t  t h e  a u d i t o r s  found t h e  
p a r i s h  income s t a t e m e n t  and b a l a n c e  s h e e t  t o  conform t o  t h e  
GAAP. The a u d i t o r s  s i l gges t ed  t h a t  t h e  p a r i s h ' s  e x t e n s i v e  
f i x e d  assets be r e c o r d e d  as  t o  i d e n t i t y ,  h i s t o r i c a l  c o s t ,  
and  d e p r e c i a t e d  l i f e  span .  T h i s  v e r y  l a r g e  t a s k  is b e i n g  
s e l e c t i v e l y  implemented.  A s econd  s u g g e s t i o n  b e i n g  
implemented w a s  t h a t  p u r c h a s e s  be  made by p u r c h a s e  o r d e r  and  
t h a t  t h e s e  be  compared t o  i n v o i c e s  r o u t i n e l y .  

Hal J o h n s o n  a l so  notecl t h a t  t h e  p r o b a b l e  o f f i c i a l .  1989 n e t  
e x c e s s  would be $77 ,465 ,  which h a s  been commit ted by ea r l i e r  
V e s t r y  a c t i o n s  to  sucll  i t e m s  as  v e s t m e n t s ,  computer  
equ ipmen t ,  and t h e  Endowment. 

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE: ------ B i l l  Coke d e l i v e r e d  a nrid y e a r  
r e p o r t  on  S t e w a r d s h i p  a c t i v i t i e s  accompl i shed  and p r o j e c t e d  
i n  1990.  Emphasis  h a s  been  p l a c e d  on  ( 1 )  h e i g h t e n i n g  p a r i s h  
and  V e s t r y  u n d e r s t a n d i n g  o f  t h e  u s e  o f  P a r i s h  f i n a n c e s  and  
of t h e  p r i m a r y  i m p o r t a n c e  o f  good s t e w a r d s h i p ;  ( 2 )  making 
s t e w a r d s h i p  a y e a r - r o u n d  a c t i v i t y ;  and ( 3 )  d e v e l o p i n g  o u r  
u n d e r s t a n d i n g  o f  p l e d g i n g  p r a c t i c e s  i n  t h e  p a r i s h .  To t h e s e  
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ends, the calendar of activities has been advanced much 
earlier in the year; extensive analysis of sources and 
amounts of giving has been performed and the results shared 
with the parish; speakers and educational sessions have 
increased; Vestry leadership in commitments is being 
solicited; and theological emphasis is being placed on 
giving from thanksgiving and as a source of personal 
satisfaction. 

LITURGICAL SPACE: -- The Rector reviewed the recent 
experience with temporary rearrangement of the liturgical 
space, and asked for discussion. In addition to positive 
comments, observations were made on the difficulties of 
seating the choir in the front and the choir's need to be in 
close proximity to both the organ and the choirmaster. It 
was acknowledged that until the church space is permanently 
remodelled to accommodate these needs, there will be some 
logistical and aesthetic difficulties to be borne by all. It 
was generally agreed that the altar table should remain 
forward, that effort must be made to make the worship spaces 
as comfortable and attractive as possible without incurring 
needless expense, and that the parish should be informed by 
the bulletin and by announcements that the rearrangement 
will remain in place, with all affected persons working 
together to minimize discomfort until the full rclnodeling 
can he completed several years hence. The Communications 
Committee was identified to assist in this. The Clergy 
Wardens group took this advice under consideration. 

MASTER PLAN: The Senior Warden suggested that an -- ---- 
Implementation Committee of persons with expertise would 
soon be needed to help supervise in~plementation of changes 
that the parish funds; and that a Prioritization Committee 
may be appropriate to recommend policy to the Vestry as the 
capital funds campaign proqresses. He asked that 
Vestrypersons indicate to the Wardens their interest in 
serving on either of these. Discussion ensued on the roles 
and timing of these proposed committees. 

BRADLEY BEQUEST : --- - Following up on earlier discussions, the 
Clergy-Wardens group asked that a Select Committee be formed 
to develop recommendations on how to utilize the Bradley 
bequest, and how to make known the bequest and its 
applications to the parish and to Mr. ~radley's family. The 
Senior Warden asked that both Wardens, Hal Johnson, Sandy 
Sanders, Bob McNeilly, Rill Coke, and Mary Fogg meet and 
study the issues surrounding this. It was generally 
acknowledged that it is critical to parish stewardship that 
such gifts be properly and timely acknowledged and that the 

3 
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Church have policies to govern receipt and application of 
such gifts. The Select Committee will propose policies in 
this area. 

DIOCESAN COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: The Senior Warden called ---- 
the vestry's attention to the need for the parish to have 
more continuity in its delegation to the Diocesan 
Convention, to have a stronger voice.in Diocesan affairs. 
The Wardens proposed asnew delegate selection process 
utilizing the Diocesan Committee. 

MOTION APPROVED to accept the Warden's recommendation that 
(1) The Diocesan Committee will present recommended nominees 
for 5 delegates and 5 alternate slots at the August Vestry 
meeting; (2) the Committee will solicit and/or receive 
suggestions for nominees from the Vestry and parish; (3) the 
Vestry will elect delegates and alternates at the August 
Vestry meetinq; and (4) Nominations from the floor will be 
permitted at the time of election. 

MIDYEAR REVIEW OF VESTRY COALS AND 013JECTIVES: --- - -- - ----- The Junior 
Warden announced that on July 28, the Wardens would conduct 
a co~nprehensive Committee Chair training session in 
conjunction with a Vestry review of progress toward the 
goals and objectives set in January. Four Vestry teams were 
named to present a review of the four major areas of those 
goals and objectives on July 28. 

STATISTICS: - After reviewing the statistics, discussion 
arose on the definition of "communicants" and "members", 
which Anne Stevenson had identified to be a problem for all 
Episcopal churches. Tom Ward stated that the staff will 
generate a working definition for use in our parish. 

JUNIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Donna Cheek reported that Corabel -- .---- --- 
Alexander has been named as Chair of the Youth Committee. 

STAFF TIME: Anne Stevenson reported on continued training -- -- 
in the Stephen Ministries, on her meeting with the Community 
of the Cross of Nails in Jacksonville, and on progress with 
introducing the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd into the 
church school program. It was noted that Morgan Merrill had 
spent two weeks in Mississippi orienting to that program, 
and preparing to set up the pilot classroom for the Fall. 
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t Jody  Combs r e p o r t e d  t h a t  a C o o r d i n a t o r  f o r  Lay M i n i s t r i e s  
may be employed i n  August ,  t h a t  t h e  ~ e c t o r  ' s  o f f  ice may be  
moved i n  t h e  n e a r  f u t u r e ,  and t h a t  a new c l e a n i n g  s e r v i c e  
h a s  been engaged.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS: The Rector reminded t h e  C l e r g y  o f  t h e  -- 
upcoming J u l y  1 5  A n n i v e r s a r y  C e l e b r a t i o n  o f  t h e  l a y i n g  o f  
t h e  C h r i s t  Church c o r n e r s t o n e ,  n o t i n g  t h e  s p e c i a l  s e r v i c e  
and h i s t o r i c  p r e s e n t a t i o n  b e i n g  p lanned .  Donna Cheek 
d i s c u s s e d  e f f o r t s  by O p h e l i a  P a i n e  and F l e t c h  Coke to  g a t h e r  
d a t a  f o r  new h i s t o r i c a l  p r o j e c t s  a t  C h r i s t  Church. 

With no  f u r t h e r  b u s i n e s s  t o  c o n d u c t ,  t h e  m e e t i n g  w a s  
a d  j ou rned  . 
R e s p s c t f  u l l y  s u b m i t t e d ,  

J O  N WELLBORN, C l e r k  V 



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTFCC MEETING 

AUGUST 27, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

VESTRY PRESENT: Teddie Clark, Wayne.Glenn, Drew Goddard, 
Dale Grimes, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Mary Anne Kernan, 
George Paine, Robert McNeilly, Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, 
John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

CLERGY AND STAFF PRESENT: Jody Combs, Carol Hornberger, 
Anne Stevenson, Tom Ward. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Morgan Merrill. 

NEW STAFF INTRODUCTION: Carol Hornberger was introduced to - 
the Vestry as the newly employed Coordinator for Lay 
Ministries. 

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD: Anne Stevenson and Morgan 
Merrill, Chairperson of the Church School Committee, made a 
presentation on this new curriculum. The Church School will 
introduce the curriculum to 3-6 year olds this school year, 
expanding the program gradually over a six year period to 
the entire church school, 3 to 12 years of age, Special 
furnishings including an altar, sacristy cabinet, etc, are 
required for each classroom. The Vestry sat in a circle as 
students, and received from Anne and Morgan a demonstration 
of the lessons in the curriculum. 

MINUTES: The Vestry Minutes for June 25 were reviewed and 
corrected. MOTION APPROVED to accept the minutes as 
corrected. 

STATISTICS: A review of the statistics in an improved new 
format showed significant visitor increases, and revealed 
that the parish membership includes 50% more women members 
than men. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Hal Johnson delivered this report, 
noting that the revenue and expense report is reformatted to 
aggregate certain line items for easier reading, and that 
the parish is experiencing satisfactory cash flow with 
expenses running consistent with budget and income slightly 
ahead of budget, Robert McNeilly suggested that when 
endowment income is greater than anticipated, it should be 
reinvested or capitalized, not treated as income to support 



operations. Discussion ensued about treatment of excess 
endowment income. It was agreed that the Finance Committee 
would look at this question and discuss it further with the 
Vestry Wardens group. Discussion also occurred about the 
need for, and use of, discretionary funds. MOTION PASSED to 
accept the Treasurer's Report. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson reported that the 
1989 surplus has been identified to be $20,254, which was 
allocated as directed by previous Vestry actions to the 
purchase of computers, choir vestments and crosses, and to 
the operating reserve. 

The Finance Committee also recommended to the Vestry that a 
person be employed part-time to prepare a booklet on the 
Church's memorial windows, to write a brochure for a 
self-guided walking tour of the Church, and to undertake an 
"oral history" project of interviews with parishioners on 
the history of Christ Church. A donation of $2700 has been 
offered anonymously toward the costs of these activities, 
which are estimated to cost a total of $5200. The Committee 
proposed that the balance be funded from the small memorials 
fund and the 1991 operating budget. 

Discussion indicated that publication of these materials 
would cost more than estimated. It was recognized that 
there is some urgency in getting started, because of the 
need to accept the anonymous gift and to interview older 
persons in the parish without delay. MOTION PASSED to accept 
the Finance Committee's recommendation. 

DIOCESAN DELEGATE ELECTIONS: In response to the Vestry's 
request, the Diocesan Committee recommended five delegates 
and five alternates to the January 1991 Diocesan Convention. 
No further nominations were made by the Vestry. MOTION 
PASSED to accept as delegates Dale Grimes, Donna Cheek, Dick 
Lodge, Bill Coke, and the 1991 Junior Warden, and to accept 
as alternates Martha Bennett, Hal Johnson, Morgan Merrill, 
John Wellborn, and Pete Stringer (1991 Convention Chairman). 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT: Sandy Sanders, Chairman of the 
Stewardship Committee, asked that all Vestry, Clergy, and 
Wardens make their 1991 pledges by September 13. He noted 
that pledges made by the Committee and by the Vestry to date 
have shown significant increases over 1990. He urged Vestry 
attendance at Rev. Dan Matthews' September 13 talk and at 
the September 17 dinner and training session for campaign 
workers. 



CAPITAL FUNDS CAMPAIGN: The Senior Warden reported that 
organization for the campaign is proceeding on schedule, 

8 VESTRY ELECTIONS REPORT: The Senior Warden presented the 
recommendations made by Sandy Sanders for the Nominations 
Committee, on the timing and process of conducting Vestry 
elections in the Fall. It was agreed that the elections 
would be held on All Saints' Day Sunday, November 4, 
Nominations will need to be made by October 14, The 
Nominations Committee will study further the possibility of 
electing the wardens on that day as well, although there may 
be logistical difficulties in doing so, 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Dale Grimes reported that the focus 
for the rest of 1990 must be on completing operational 
restructuring, dealing with how to prioritize implementation 
of the Master Plan as the campaign begins to generate 
funding, and identifying staffing and administrative needs 
of the parish, 

STAFF REPORTS : 

Anne Stevenson announced that Betty Lentz would soon join 
the staff as Christian Education Coordinator, that Corabel 
Alexander is working intensively with the parish youth on 
new programs and activities, and that Libby Page is now 
responsible for the floral pieces of the Church, 

Jody Combs announced that an Implementation Committee is now 
operational to provide expertise and guidance in making 
decisions on implementing physical plant changes 
contemplated in the Master Plan, It is moving into the 
specifications stage (pre-bidding documents) to better 
estimate costs and to establish a project flow pattern and 
to prepare for contingencies, Clergy and staff office 
relocations were described, 

Tom Ward expressed appreciation for the new staff, for the 
Mid-Year Review and Chairperson Orientation conducted by the 
Wardens and Vestry, and for the Stephen Ministers' ongoing 
work. He indicated that Carol Hornberger will be working 
not only on ministries inside the parish, but also on 
concepts of our ministries to the world outside the parish, 
He asked the Vestry to help define these new staff persons' 
jobs and roles as they become oriented to Christ Church, 



ANNOUNCEMENTS: Dale Grimes announced that Brad Reed has 
made known to Sovran Bank that Christ Church would like to 
be informed if at any time the bank would contemplate 
disposing of their property adjacent to the church. 

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was 
ad j ourned . 

Respectfully submitted, 

JOHN WELLBORN, Clerk 



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTRY MEETING 

SEPTEMBER 24, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

VESTRY PRESENT : Teddie Clark, Wayne Glenn, Drew Goddard, Dale 
Grimes, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Tom Kanaday, Mary Anne Kernan, 
George Paine, Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, John Wellborn, Carol 
Wray . 
CLERGY AND STAFF PRESENT: -- Jody Combs, Anne Stevenson, Tom 
Ward. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Scott Lee 

AGENDA REVIEWED: The Senior Warden reviewed the proposed 
agenda and asked,for any changes or additions. 

REAFFIRMATION OF SCOTT LEE'S CANDIDACY FOR HOLY ORDERS: --- -- The 
Rector welcomed Scott Lee to the meeting and explained that 
Scott has been a postulant for Holy Orders during his first year 
in Seminary at the University of the South. He is entering 
candidacy status in his second year. His studies have been 
supported financially by this parish. A reaffirmation letter 
from Christ Church is needed for his continuation as a candidate 
for Holy Orders. 

Scott presented both an oral account and a written summary of his 
academic experiences to date and of his summer internship in 
hospital chaplaincy at the Kapiolani Medical Center for Women and 
Children in Honolulu. The Rector then circulated for information 
and comment a draft copy of a letter reaffirming parish support 
for Scott's candidacy, for which the Vestry expressed support. 

MINUTES: The Vestry Minutes for August 27, 1990 were reviewed 
and corrected. MOTION APPROVED to accept the minutes as amended. 

STATISTICS: The statistical reports for August were reviewed 
and accepted. 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Hal Johnson delivered the report, calling 
attention to a new Key Indicators page and noting that expenses 
are close to budget, but that collections were very low in August 
and need to be watched so that liquidity problems do not arise. 
MOTION APPROVED to accept this report. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson reviewed current 
revenues and expenses. He announced that the Finance Committee 
will review proposed Committee budgets October 25, and will 
conduct hearings on the proposed 1991 budget on November 12 at 5 
PM . 
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BEQUESTS COMMITTEE REPORT: The Senior Warden distributed and 
summarized the written report and recommendations of the Select 
Committee to Study Budget Issues (copy attached). This group had 
reviewed current issues and past Vestry policies concerning the 
acceptance and use of bequests and special gifts. After 
discussion, the Vestry took the following actions: 

1. RESOLUTION ADOPTED, that all legacies and bequests, unless 
otherwise designated, and all gifts and memorials over $25, 
unless otherwise designated, shall be used for the purpose of 
restoring, renovating, and preserving the church buildings, the 
expenditure of which shall be made as directed by the Vestry. 

2. MOTION APPROVED that the Vestry, Communications Committee, 
and Stewardship Committee take steps to improve the communication 
to the parish about gifts and bequests; and provide prompt 
acknowledgement to donors or their families. 

STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT: Sandy Sanders reported that 
over 120 parishioners attended the Stewardship Dinner at which 
Rev. Dan Matthews spoke. He called attention to the new 
Narrative Budget prepared by the Committee for use in stewardship 
activities and encouraged suggestions for improvement each year 
in this document. The Vestry were urged to make their pledges 
quickly, to lead the parish. All Saints' Day, November 4, is the 
target date for calls to be completed and pledges received for at 
least 80% of the pledges expected. 

VESTRY ELECTIONS: Sandy Sanders reported that the Nominating 
Committee has studied options on how to conduct Vestry elections 
and had come to several conclusions. They recommend that 
parishioners rotating off the Vestry observe a two-year wait 
before standing for reelection to the Vestry. The Nominating 
Committee is approaching 20 good candidates, and plans to 
identify 10 willing to run for the 5 available slots. Nominating 
forms have been put out and parishioners' nominations are being 
urged on a person to person basis. 

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE: It was announced that Mary Fogg has 
agreed to chair the Communications Committee. 

EADES GIFT: -- Drew Goddard announced that Eleanor Eades has 
given a house and lot off Murfreesboro Road to the parish. 
Discussion ensued on acknowledgement of the gift and issues that 
need to be researched. RESOLUTION ADOPTED to accept this gift 
with gratitude and thanks, and to take title when the staff is 
satisfied that there is satisfactory liability insurance in 
effect. The Senior Warden asked Drew Goddard to assist Jody 
Combs in evaluating this, and stated that the Outreach Committee 
would be asked to make recommendations next Vestry meeting as to 
appropriate uses of the property. 
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SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: The Senior Warden discussed several 
issues with the Vestry. 

Donna Cheek will be the lead coordinator on Master - Plan issues 
within the Clergy Warden group. The first issue receiving 
attention is how to fund the architectural and engineering fees 
for completing the detailed drawings and structural tests that 
are required to generate reliable cost estimates. $40,750 is 
needed, of which only $9000 has been authorized. Jody Combs 
reviewed these cost components in detail. 

It was pointed out that the capital funds campaign cannot begin 
publicly without these estimates. Options to consider would 
include an early "private" campaign as a preferred alternative to 
further borrowing. Vigorous discussion ensued. The Senior 
Warden indicated that the Vestry would be kept advised as 
planning continues. 

In the past, special offerings at Easter, thanksgiving, and 
Christmas have been designated to local groups recommended by 
Outreach. The Senior Warden observed that thought should be 
given to whether non-local groups could be selected, and to the 
Vestry's role in selecting recipients. 

He asked that Carol Wray and Mary Anne Kernan (and others they 
may select) study these issues and recommend policy and 
procedures to the Vestry. 

Practices surrounding the selection of Wardens were then 
discussed. The Clergy-Wardens recommended that the Wardens' 
election take place at a special meeting on November 4, after 
Evensong. This would free November for Vestry training, 
chairperson selection and training, and Retreat planning. The 
Senior Warden asked if the Vestry would like any changes, for 
example (a) two candidates for Warden; or (b) a Clergy-Wardens' 
recommendation for the Junior Warden position; or (c) a change in 
the recent practice of the Junior Warden's automatic succession 
to the Senior Warden position. In response, the Vestry expressed 
general favor for the traditional succession of Wardens, and 
sentiment against having a formal recommendation from the Clergy- 
Wardens on the Junior Warden position. 

On property issues, the Senior Warden announced that the parish 
has acquired the right of first refusal on the adjacent Sovran 
Bank property, should it ever be sold. The Long-Range Planning 
Committee is exploring possible acquisition of the parking lot on 
Broad St. which is used by the Park Plaza Hotel. 

The Senior Warden invited Vestry reflection on how best to use 
meeting time in the future, noting that he had received 
suggestions to shorten financial discussions but feels that canon 
law requires monthly Vestry consideration of those matters. He 
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pointed out that the Vestry needs to determine how it will select 
its agenda once restructuring has been completed. By then, there 
will be 17 committees and 70 persons in the core structure and 
access to the Vestry will be an important issue. 

STAFF TIME: -- Jody Combs announced the employment of Darby Ray 
as the new receptionist. He is investigating dispensing with the 
sexton's services on Vestry evenings as an economy, and invited 
Vestry input to that decision. Staff training programs were 
highlighted. 

Anne Stevenson announced the employment of Betty Lentz as 
Coordinator of Christian Education. She discussed the progress 
of the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd classroom and of the 
second Catechumenate class. She announced that on October 14 an 
East German priest and colleague, Werner Kratchell, would visit 
to teach and to preach. The LINKS program will soon be launched, 
and be announced in the Bulletin. The parish has a new 
organization for obtaining flowers for the services, with Ben and 
Libby Page and others newly involved. 

Tom Ward discussed the pace of change this year and noted with 
great satisfaction the personal witnesses on stewardship that are 
now occurring and how promising this is for the spiritual life of 
the parish and for the campaigns being undertaken. He noted the 
major challenge of building an effective staff team with the new 
persons that are coming on. He asked that calendars be reserved 
for the January 4-6 Vestry Retreat at St. Mary's, which will be 
led by Marjorie Thompson. The January 24-26 Diocesan Convention 
at Christ Church was noted, as was the June 30-July 5 Kanuga 
Conference on T.S. Eliot, led by the Rector and Sam Lloyd of the 
University of the South. 

With no further business to conduct, the Vestry adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

JOHN WELLBORN, Clerk 



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTRY MEETING 

OCTOBER 22, 1990 

Dale Grimes, Senior Warden, called the meeting to order with the 
introduction of Betty Lentz, the new Christian Education 
Coordinator. 

VESTRY PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Dale Grimes, Teddie Clark, Wayne 
Glenn, Drew Goddard, Hal Johnson, Mary Anne Kernan, Bob McNeilly, 
George Paine, Sandy Sanders 

MINUTES: Minutes for the September 24, 1990 meeting were 
corrected and approved. (Attached, Exhibit A ) 

STATISTICS: Previous month's stats were reviewed. Mary Anne 
Kernan noted the changes being recorded in total church 
attendance. (Attached, Exhibit B) 

TREASURER'S REPORT: In reviewing last month's figures, Hal 
Johnson noted the reception of two income checks from the Bradley 
estate. He also noted the continuing shortfall in plate 
offerings. The report was approved. (Attached, Exhibit C) 

Hal invited the Vestry to a Finance Committee meeting on 
Thursday, October 24th at 5 p.m., to review committee and 
administrative requests. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: An update was given on the donation of the 
house on Fain Street given by Eleanor Eade. A contractor will be 
looking at the house in order to estimate the renovation cost for 
the purpose of selling it to a low-income family. If that 
becomes a reality, money will be requested from the 1991 budget. 

Drew Goddard reported the cost on a liability and property 
insurance package for the Eades property, which is approximately 
$200.00. That price is based on a two-million dollar coverage 
with a disappearing deductible; maximum deductible being 
$1,000.00. It was unanimously approved to record the deed for 
the property and purchase the proposed insurance. 

The Committee then requested that the special Thanksgiving 
Offering go to the St. Luke's Community House. This will fund a 
weekend Meals-on-Wheels program for 20 people. It was moved to 
approve the request, seconded and passed. 

SPECIAL OFFERING TASK FORCE: Mary Anne Kernan, a member of the 
task force, explained their decision to continue using Special 
Offerings gifts for local projects and to encourage individual 
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participation for more global projects. The Vestry voted to 
adopt the recommendations. (Attached, Exhibit D) 

CAPITAL FUNDS CAMPAIGN: Bob McNeilly, Chairman, outlined his 
proposed plans. His outline and timetable include some 
recruitment and training to begin in this calendar year, with 
advanced campaign beginning in January, 1991. Bob asked the 
vestry to consider whether a stated dollar goal was an essential 
ingredient. 

Sandy Sanders urged that the Vestry make the first pledges and to 
begin the decision making process now. The report was approved. 
Sandy, then, requested that the capital funds report be given 
priority on next month's agenda. 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT: Sandy Sanders, Chair, reported we have at 
this time a total of 106 pledging units for a total of 
$277,427.00. 

Sandy also presented the nominations for Vestry: 
Marion Arnold Morgan Merrill 
Martha Bennett Jan Pate ' 

Walter Crouch Brad Reed 
Paul Elledge Bella Stringer 
John Hammond Chuck Sullivan 
Speed Thomas 

Polls will be open from 9:00 - 12:45 on Sunday, November 4, All 
Saints' Day. The EYC will be assisting with the balloting. 

STRUCTURE COMMITTEE: Dale presented the committee's report in 
the absence of the Chair, Jim Snell. (Attached, Exhibit E) The 
report combined the ideas of the task force, Tom Ward's 
suggestions from last year, and recommendations from the clergy- 
warden team. A motion was made to approve the implementation of 
the ideas. It was seconded and unanimously passed. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Senior Warden: Bradley estate has been released by the State of 
Tennessee, but has not yet been released by the IRS. Freeman 
McConnell funds will be placed in the capital funds campaign. 
Jack May life insurance proceeds will be placed in the capital 
funds campaign. The $11,000 that has been allotted to the Master 
Plan will not be needed at this time. 

Following Evensong on November 4, there will be a vestry 
gathering at the Grimes'. Preceding dinner, the new vestry will 
meet at 5:30 to elect Junior and Senior Wardens. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (Continued) 

Jody Combs: Carol Hornberger, Coordinator for Lay Ministry, 
will be attending a training workshop at St. Alban's Institute. 
Kay Scranton, receptionist, will be leaving at the end of the 
week to work with the Vocational Rehabilitation office. 

Anne Stevenson : Church School is going well. Approximately 
50 are in the catechumenate with several potential adult 
baptisms. 

Tom Ward: Looking at more time for Sunday School .....g athering a 
group dealing with spiritual formation to discuss this issue. 

A need for better communications between staff and lay 
volunteers. Job descriptions will help. 

A report and discussion on the diocese and recent clergy 
conference. A reminder of the diocesan convention on January 24, 
25 and 26 with Christ Church hosting. 

Meeting Adjourned . 
Respectfully Submitted 

Donna Cheek 
Clerk Pro-Temp 



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTRY MEETING 

NOVEMBER 26, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

VESTRY PRESENT: Donna Cheek, Teddie Clark, Drew Goddard, Dale 
Grimes, Jane Hardy, Hal Johnson, Mary Anne Kernan, George Paine, 
Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

CLERGY AND STAFF PRESENT: Gordon Peerman, Anne Stevenson, Tom -- 
Ward, Dee Burr, Angie de Mik, Laura Drake, Peter Fyfe, Carol 
Hornberger, Betty Lentz. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Carol Elam, Bill Coke, Marion Arnold, Jan Pate, 
Brad Reed, Bella Stringer, Speed Thomas. 

WELCOME OF NEW 1991 VESTRYPERSONS: On behalf of the Vestry, Dale --- 
Grimes welcomed newly elected Vestry members--Marion Arnold, Jan 
Pate, Brad Reed, Bella Stringer, and Speed Thomas--and invited 
their attendance. 

STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN: Bill Coke reported that 332 pledges 
totalling $643,673 have been received, and that we have the 
potentiai of exceeding $730,000 for 1991, as there are over 50 
more pledges expected to be received. 

STAFF PRESENTATION: The church staff gathered with current and 
newly elected vestrypersons. The vestry introduced themselves to 
the staff and commented on how they had- chosen Christ Church as 
their parish. The staff introduced themselves and described 
their duties and roles. 

MASTER PLAN PRIORITIZATION EXERCISE: The Senior Warden conducted 
an exercise to get a sense of vestry priorities in implementing 
various elements of the Master Plan. Members formed into small 
groups which discussed and then prioritized definable portions 
with preliminary costs identified, reporting their conclusions to 
the larger group. There was consensus that the top three 
priorities are "Systems" (HVAC, wiring, electrical, lighting, 
plumbing upgrades), repayment of earlier borrowings from the 
Endowment, and "Phase I" liturgical space repairs and remodelings 
(basic painting, cleaning, caulking of sanctuary area and 
ceiling; and altar, rail, chairs, chancel platform, pew cushions, 
audio, console move). 

Strong preference was also expressed for other liturgical space 
work, and for renovation, remodeling, and refurbishing of the 
Parish hdl, Cheek hall, and second floor office spaces. 

It was agreed that the Senior Warden would convey these feelings 
to Robert McNeilly, chair of the capital funds campaign, not for 
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his direction or for communication to the parish, but merely as 
general information on the vestry's early sense of how the work 
should be undertaken. It was observed that this can only be a 
preliminary sense of priorities, pending development of reliable 
cost estimates, and that communication of it to the parish is 
premature. 

MINUTES: The Vestry Minutes for the October 22, 1990, meeting 
were reviewed and approved (see Exhibit A). 

STATISTICS: The previous month's statistics were reviewed (see 
Exhibit B) . 
TREASURER'S REPORT: Hal Johnson delivered the Treasurer's 
Report, noting that collections are still tracking close to 
budget for the year, and liquidity is adequate. Expenses for the 
month were over budget but this is not of concern given the YTD 
consistency and the anticipated receipt of the McCurdy endowment 
funds. MOTION PASSED to accept the Treasurer's Report. 

VESTRY TRAINING WORKSHOP: The wardens discussed the role of the 
vestry in enabling the lay ministries of parishioners and taking 
responsibility for managing the financial-affairs of the 
They identified top priority items for the new year to be 
orientation of new members, team-building to facilitate 1991 
work, enhancing spirituality in vestry work, structuring the 
workload according to the needs of the Vestry and new wardens, 
and dealing with staffing issues of the parish. 

The wardens and the rector propose to work through vestry 
organizational issues in December as much as possible, so that 
the January vestry retreat can emphasize spiritual leadership of 
the vestry and so that the vestry can enter 1991 as an effective 
team. A vestry training session will be held on Saturday, 
December 1. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson, Chair, reported that 
budget requests totalling $1,075,000 have been received and will 
be first considered at the Finance Committee meeting on Monday, 
December 3. He urged vestry attendance at the meeting. He noted 
that very difficult budget decisions are ahead for the vestry, 
with funding resources very tight ~elative to documented needs. 

DIOCESAN REPORT: Junior Warden ~ohna Cheek reported that a 
diocesan convocation had taken place to discuss shortfalls in the 
diocesan budget for 1990. Only a few parishes, Christ Church 
among them, have been able to provide funding support at the 
level called for in the current diocesan formula. Working groups 
at the convocation expressed several concerns, e.g., the 
unrealistic formula for parish support of the diocese; the level 
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of support for the national church; and the need for more 
effective and timely communication within the diocese. While no 
solutions were offered, revision of the support formula seems to 
be underway. The vestry then discussed the history of Christ 
Church's support of the diocese. 

OUTREACH RECOMMENDATION FOR CHRISTMAS OFFERING: The Outreach 
Committee proposed that this year's Christmas offering be 
designated for the scholarship program of the Jane and Philip 
Davidson Alzheimer's Daycare Center. This would help families 
who lack the means to pay the daily rate, by providing support on 
a sliding scale for two full days of care per week for each 
qualified applicant. MOTION PASSED to so designate the Christmas 
offering. 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: The 1991 budget will be very tight. Few 
increases will be possible. It will be necessary for the vestry 
to focus on critical priorities, such as the addition of a third 
priest. 

A capital funds campaign cabinet has been organized to assist Bob 
McNeilly. It consists of Dale Grimes, Carol Elam, Pete Robinson, 
Tom Ward, Frances Corzine, Bill Coke, and Mary Fogg. Pete 
Robinson will manage the advance giving effort, to begin in 
January; the general parish campaign will be led by Dale Grimes 
and will begin in April. 

STAFF REPORTS: Anne Stevenson -- The catechumenate is well 
attended and will bring several new members and families into the 
parish. Internationally recognized Biblical scholar Walter 
Harrelson, Distinguished Professor Emeritus of Hebrew Bible at 
Vanderbilt University, will lead a parish Quiet Day on December 8 
and will preach and teach an adult class on December 9. 

Tom Ward -- The Rector distributed a memorandum outlining the 
growing problems of shortage of time for Sunday school classes 
and the options we have for dealing with the problem. Vestry 
input to this problem was solicited. Discussing the plans for 
vestry training, he stressed the importance of responding to 
vestry requests for more work on spirituality, and the effort to 
devote the January retreat to this type of work together, so that 
we may grow more of one mind about the vestry's role and mission, 
and more effectively lead the parish in spiritual matters. 

The rector and senior warden concluded the meeting by reviewing 
significant events and dates in November and December, including 
Lessons and Carols on December 9 and a New Members' Reception 
December 2. 
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With no further business to conduct, the vestry adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

JOHN WELLBORN, Clerk 



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
MINUTES OF REGULAR VESTRY MEETING 

DECEMBER 17, 1990 

PRESIDING: Dale Grimes, Senior Warden 

VESTRY PRESENT: Marion Arnold, Donna Cheek, Teddie Clark, Wayne 
Glenn, Dale Grimes, Hal Johnson, Mary Anne Kernan, George Paine, 
Jan Pate, Robert McNeilly, Sandy Sanders, Jim Snell, Bella 
Stringer, Speed Thomas, John Wellborn, Carol Wray. 

CLERGY AND STAFF PRESENT: Jody Combs, Anne Stevenson, Tom Ward 

MINUTES: The Vestry Minutes for November 26, 1990 were reviewed, 
corrected, and approved (See Exhibit A). 

STATISTICS: The previous month's statistics were reviewed and 
approved, with the Rector noting the decrease of attendance at 
the 11:OO am service except in Summer (See Exhibit B). 

TREASURER'S REPORT: Hal Johnson delivered the Treasurer's 
Report, noting that expenses are running close to budget, and 
that December collections must be extremely large in order to be 
on target at year end. Liquidity and cash management are 
satisfactory. MOTION PASSED to adopt the Treasurer's Report (See 
Exhibit C) . 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: Hal Johnson, Chair, reported that he 
expects a surplus for 1990, of undetermined size. He also 
reported that the parish has elected to provide limited 
separation pay to a recent employee, Kay Scranton (total 
estimated at $1065 over several months), pending her becoming 
eligible for vocational rehabilitation benefits. 

1991 BUDGET PROPOSAL: Hal Johnson presented. It was further 
noted that the budgeting process expends all anticipated income, 
so that it will be important to achieve targeted pledge, 
offerings, and fund income; that health insurance premiums have 
risen and that staff in future years may have to absorb some of 
those increases; and that staffing expenses had been minimized by 
not adding any part-time positions and by eliminating most 
training and continuing education. 

Major line items were reviewed and discussed, together with 
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several recommendations from the Finance Committee as to specific 
budgeting practices (see cover memorandum from the Committee to 
the Vestry, Exhibit D). The Rector was asked to comment on the 
level of expertise needed in the new clergyperson position. 

The Rector pointed out that given a major role in pastoral 
ministry, this person would need to be highly experienced and 
skilled, possessing a maturity and capacity sufficient even to 
lead the parish. He agreed to discuss selection criteria in more 
depth with the Vestry at a later time. 

It was noted that Bulletin inserts are not budgeted in 1991 
because they are not published in the language of the New Revised 
Standard Version of the Bible, which the Church will use 
beginning in January. The Wardens agreed to ask the Liturgy 
Committee to look into this further. 

MOTION PASSED to approve the Finance Committee's proposed 1991 
Budget, with the accompanying recommendations. The Committee was 
asked by the Wardens to inform each Committee Chairperson of the 
Committee's expenditure authority. All staff and Committees are 
to be informed that they may expend funds up to line item limits 
without further Vestry authorization, but may not reallocate line 
item amounts within their budgets without further Vestry action. 
The Finance Committee was asked to study how best to communicate 
the 1991 Budget facts to the parish at large. 

CAPITAL FUNDS CAMPAIGN: Bob McNeilly gave an update on the 
progress of organizing the Campaign. The Campaign Cabinet 
recommended to the Vestry that 10% of all gifts received in the 
Campaign be set aside for a building maintenance endowment as 
responsible stewardship. MOTION PASSED to adopt this 
recommendation. 

TREASURERICLERK ELECTION: The Wardens recommended that Hal 
Johnson be elected as Treasurer, and Marion Arnold be elected as 
Clerk. They were so nominated and no other nominees were put 
forward. MOTIONS PASSED to approve each nomination, by 
acclamation. 

JUNIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: Donna Cheek reported that the Choir had 
sent the Vestry a letter articulating several dissatisfactions 
with their placement and requesting a meeting on December 4. 

The Junior Warden and several Vestry attended to exchange 
information on Choir and congregation needs. It was agreed that 
Franklin Brooks would serve as Choir spokesperson and liaison to 
the Liturgy Committee to address these needs. The Vestry 
concurred in the Junior Warden's recommendation that the Choir be 
added to the organizational structure under Spiritual Formation. 
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The Junior Warden dis't'ir'iKu2ed7 aarIist of proposed Committee heads 
and added that Drew'G6ddafd EsYagreed to chair the Stewardship 
Committee. She stated that the Long Range Planning Committee was 
being reorganized to meet twice a year. MOTION PASSED to approve 
the Choir's addition to the Spiritual Formation grouping, and to 
approve all recommended Committee chairpersons. 

SENIOR WARDEN'S REPORT: In his final report as Senior Warden, 
Dale Grimes identified what appeared to be several salient issues 
facing the parish in 1991 and beyond, requiring significant 
Vestry attention: the need for continuous, timely budget 
planing; improved communication with the parish and with each 
other; anticipating and dealing with the disruptions of parish 
life and process that will occur as the Master Plan is 
implemented; increasing the general purpose endowment and 
securing funds for future land acquisition; and expanding the 
parish leadership group. 

STAFF REPORTS: Anne Stevenson--30 new Church members will result 
from the current Catechumenate process. Walter Harrelson, guest 
speaker and renowned Biblical scholar, led a Saturday meditation 
on Psalms and a Sunday adult class on the New Revised Standard 
Version Bible translation that will have a significant impact on 
the Church. The Children's Christmas pageant on December 16 went 
very well. 

Jody Combs--The staff is initiating a recycling program. This 
season has been very busy: 1180 events took place at the Church 
in the last 30 days. The incorporation and training of new staff 
is proceeding well. 

c 8  . . .  - *  

Tom Ward-- Tom led the Vestry in expressing warm thanks to 
outgoing Wardens Dale Grimes and Donna Cheek, for their faithful 
and diligent leadership during the past year. He noted that the 
upcoming Vestry Retreat will be able to focus entirely on 
spirituality rather than organizational work. He asked that the 
Vestry plan to have a detailed discussion forum soon on staffing 
issues, especially the new priest position and its requirements. 

OTHER BUSINESS: Anne Stevenson discussed the upcoming Diocesan 
Convention. Hal Johnson distributed copies of a book of 
collected writings by the clients of Matthew 25, produced by the 
Homeless Writers' Workshop that has met at Christ Church. Fletch 
Coke provided these books. 

With no other business to conduct, the Vestry adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Wellborn, Clerk 




